METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS



Commuter Connections Subcommittee

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, March 15, 2005

Chairperson: Sharon Affinito, Loudoun County Vice Chairperson: Leanne Landry, WMATA Staff Contact: Nicholas Ramfos (202) 962-3313

Item #1 Introductions

Ms. Affinito began the meeting by introducing herself and all who were in attendance did the same. Ms. Affinito asked everyone to sign the attendance sheet. (*See attached attendance sheet*).

Item #2 Minutes of January 18, 2005 Meeting

Ms. Affinito proceeded with the previous meeting minutes asking those in attendance if they had reviewed the minutes dated January 18, 2005, and if there were changes or additions. There were no changes to be made and the minutes were then approved by the Subcommittee. Ms. Affinito introduced the new Vice Chairperson of the Subcommittee Leann Landry from WMATA.

Item #3 FY2004 GRH Customer Satisfaction Survey

The Subcommittee was asked to endorse the FY04 GRH Customer Satisfaction draft survey report for final release. Results from the report were presented to the Regional TDM Marketing Group on December 6, 2004 and the report was endorsed on February 1, 2005.

Mr. Christopher Arabia gave a brief outline on the background of the survey. He stated that this survey was for FY 04, which began July 1, 2003 through June 30, 2004. He explained that everyone who uses the Guarantee Ride Home program receives a survey card for each trip. Monthly letters and survey cards are sent out thanking them for using the service and asks them for their overall opinion on the GRH service and what areas need improvement.

Most of the responses are compliments and although we do get some complaints, these helps us look at areas that need improvement.

In FY04 there were 2,916 trips of which survey cards were sent out, and the response rate was 27 percent (785) which was about the same as last year. He also indicated that there was a big drop in survey responses during FY01 and FY02 due to the September 11 attack and the anthrax threat, which closed the post office for a while and mail was not getting around.

Mr. Arabia gave a complete description of the overall survey, and in conclusion stated that 95% of respondents were satisfied with the program, and more than half (62%) of the written comments were compliments. He also noted that the survey might be available online in the near future.

Question: How do you know whether a taxi cab or rental car was used?

Answer: They normally write it on the survey card and they also write their name if they

have a bad experience, they will let us know.

Question: Is there a way to link up a response with the trip?

Answer: Mr. Arabia stated that currently there was not a link, and that staff was looking

into a web based system for ride matching and the GRH program combined, where notes will be attached. An identification number tracking system was also

suggested.

There being no other questions or comments, Ms. Affinito asked a motion to approve. The survey was approved by the Subcommittee. Mr. Arabia reported that the final version would be sent to the GRH Ad-Hoc Group and the report would be posted to the Commuter Connections web site under Publications and those interested can download the entire report.

Item #4 FY05 Placement Rate Study Draft Report

The Subcommittee was asked to review the attached draft FY05 Placement Rate Study report. A detailed presentation was given to the Subcommittee at the January 18, 2005 meeting. A comment period will be established and the Subcommittee will be asked to endorse the report at the May 17, 2005 meeting.

Mr. Ramfos stated that the Placement Rate Study Draft Report was mailed out in the handout packets. Lori Diggins gave a detailed report on the findings at the last meeting. Mr. Ramfos stated that the report is being released today for comments and edits and hopefully will be approved at the next meeting. Comments and edits on the report would be accepted by Mr. Ramfos through April 15th.

Item #5 FY06 Commuter Connections Work Program

Nicholas Ramfos gave a status report on the FY06 CCWP.

Mr. Ramfos stated that a draft baseline of the program was distributed at the last meeting. Since that time a more streamlined proposal was put together for the three state funding agencies, and subsequent to that the District of Columbia requested zero base budget proposal. A revised proposal was prepared showing the impacts of the zero-based DC

budget and had additional jurisdictional program activities that will give the states more flexibility to decide whether they should contract with COG for certain program areas or use other contractors.

This latest proposal was sent out last week. The next step is to wait until staff hears back from the state DOTs and the results will be presented in our next meeting in May.

Item #6 SmarTrip Update

Dick Siskind with WMATA gave an update on the expansion of the SmartTrip fareboxes.

Mr. Siskind gave an overview of the SmartTrip card and how it is used. He stated that two years ago bus passes were discontinued on RideOn and Express buses, they are now using the SmartTrip card. Last August the installation of the SmartTrip Farebox was completed on the Metrobus. In the month of February there were approximately 9.5 million people riding Metrobus and almost 14% were paid for by using the SmartTrip card. In 2006 after the completion of phase 2, hopefully other commuter transportation such as the VRE, commuter trains, etc., will be operating on the SmartTrip card.

Item #7 Briefing on Regional Travel Trends Report

Bob Griffiths will give a briefing on a draft Regional travel trends report summarizing changing travel trends and commuting patterns in the region using COG/TPB survey and other travel data.

A handout was distributed that presented commuting data from the 2000 Census that tabulated workers by jurisdiction of residence, jurisdiction of work, and usual means of transportation to work (*Enclosed*). Mr. Griffiths described the tables in the handout and explained how these tables could be used to analyze commuting patterns in the metropolitan Washington region.

Item #8 Bike To Work Day 2005

Mark Hersey gave an update on Bike To Work Day which will be held on May 20th.

Mr. Mark Hersey updated the Subcommittee on the Bike to Work Day Event scheduled to take place May 20th. Mr. Hersey stated that last year's goal was for 4,000 event participants, and the goal this year is to have 5,000 participants. The marketing materials are in production and will be available in April. He discussed the Pit Stops set along the way for the participants. Pit Stop managers will be responsible for organizing and hosting events.

Question: How does the BWD get sponsors?

Answer: Employers in the region, national companies, such as Target, Wal Mart,

are approached for sponsorships and also larger companies donate food

which they use at the Pit stops.

Item #9 2nd Quarter Budget Report

Nicholas Ramfos distributed and discussed the 2nd quarter budget report for the FY05 CCWP.

Mr. Ramfos distributed the quarterly budget (*Enclosed*). Mr. Ramfos then explained the difference in some of the budget numbers on the spreadsheets for the year. He also stated that there were some unexpected expenditures with some kiosks and one in Alexandria had to be removed from USDA.

Item #10 Other Business/ Set Agenda for Next Meeting

This is an opportunity for Commuter Connections Subcommittee members to bring up other business and to request agenda items for the next meeting.

Mark Hersey distributed the final 2nd quarter Employer Outreach Conformity Verficiation Statement and stated that he will have the draft 3rd Quarter statement at the Employer Outreach Ad-Hoc Group meeting, following this meeting.

Sharon Affinito asked if there were any other agenda items that Subcommittee members wanted to discuss at the next meeting and none were mentioned. The meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.

The next regularly scheduled Commuter Connections Subcommittee meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 17, 2005 at 12 noon.

COMMUTER CONNECTIONS SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING SIGN-IN SHEET Tuesday, March 15th, 2005

Please place a ✓ beside your name, or add it using the space provided on the second to last page.

&

Please cross out your e-mail if you **DO NOT** wish to receive information electronically.

- * Chair-Robin Briscoe
- ** Vice Chair-Sharon Affinito
- *** COG Staff Contact

NAME	ORGANIZATION	CONTACT #	E-MAIL
✓ Debra Adams	MD Transit Administration	410-767-8356	dadams@mdot.state.md.us
Sharon Affinto**	Loudoun County Rideshare	703-771-5251	saffinit@loudoun.gov
Renea Bailey	U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission	301-415-2265	Arb1@nrc.gov
✓ Robin Briscoe*	Tri-County Council for Southern Maryland	301-884-2144	rbriscoe@tccsmd.org
✓ Vanessa Vega	Alexandria Rideshare	703-838-3800	Vanessa.vega@alexandriava.gov
Keith Bounds	MDOT	410-865-1305	kbounds@mdot.state.md.us
✓ Muriel Bowser	Montgomery County Government	301-565-5708	muriel.bowser@montgomerycountymd.gov
✓ Leanne Landry	WMATA	202-962-2765	llandry@WMATA.com
Toni Byrd	WMATA	202-962-2765	tbyrd@WMATA.com
Linda Stewart-Byrd	MDOT	410-865-1308	Lstewart-byrd@mdot.state.md.us
Jack Carlile	Maryland Rideshare Corporation	301-384-2233	vpczar@aol.com
Randall Carroll	MD Department of Environment	410-537-3252	rcarroll@mde.state.md.us
Rick Clawson	DRPT	804-786-7858	rclawson@drpt.state.va.us
Lois DeMeester	Arlington Transportation Partners	703-247-9293	Idemeester@earthlink.net

NAME	ORGANIZATION	CONTACT#	E-MAIL	
Victor I. Egu	P.G. Department of Public & Transpartners	301-883-3115	vegu@co.pg.md.us	
Christina Gordon	Arlington Transportation Partners	703-247-9291	cgordon@transpartners.com	
Bobbi Greenberg	Arlington County Commuter Services	703-228-4787	bgreenberg@co.arlington.va.us	
Chris Hamilton	Arlington County Department of Public Works	703-228-3725	chamil@co.arlington.va.us	
Fatimah Hasan	MD Department of Transportation/OPCP	410-865-1279	fhasan@mdot.state.md.us	
Susan Klasmeier	Washington Area Bicyclist Association	202-628-2500		
Kate Konrad	ATP	703-247-9294	kkonrad@transpartners.com	
Michael Jones	General Services Administration	202-260-4155	mike.jones@gsa.gov	
Laura Beth Maddox	Crystal City CSC	703-413-4289		
Damon Harvey	DC Department of Transportation	202-671-2556	Damon.Harvey@dc.gov]	
Jerry Morrison	VDOT – Richmond	804-225-3709	morrison_gl@vdot.state.va.us	
Nancy Noonan	MD Transit Administration	410-767-3775	nnoonan@mdot.state.md.us	
✓ Nancy Norris	Transit Services of Frederick County	301-631-3543	nnorris@fredco-md.net	
✓ Valerie Pardo	VDOT-NOVA	703-383-2214	Valerie.pardo@virginiadot.org	
Linda Provost	Montgomery County Commuter Services	301-565-5884	Linda.Provost@co.mo.md.us	
Vonnie Reynolds	Northern Neck Rideshare/PDC	804-333-6683	vreynolds@nnpdc17.state.md.us	
Charlene Robey	Virginia Department of Rail & Public Transportation	804-786-7968	crobey@drpt.state.va.us	
Sarabeth Rodriguez	U.S. Census Bureau		sarabeth.rodriguez@census.gov	
Rick Rybeck	District Department of Transportation	202-671-2325	Rick.rybeck@dc.gov	
Katie Sihler	Arlington Transportation Partners	703-247-9290	ksihler@transpartners.com	

NAME	ORGANIZATION	CONTACT#	E-MAIL
Howard Simons	MD Department of Transportation/OPCP	410-865-1296	hsimons@mdot.state.md.us
✓ Richard Siskind	Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority	202-962-2792	rsiskind@wmata.com
Lynn Sivels	P.G. Department of Public Works & Transportation	301-883-5656	Itsivels@co.pg.md.us
Carol Smith	FCDOT	703-324-1204	Carol.smith@fairfaxcounty.gov
Chuck Steigerwald	PRTC	703-580-6130	csteigerwald@omniride.com
Lorraine Taylor	Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority	202-962-2768	Itaylor@wmata.com
Steven Taylor	U.S. Census Bureau		stephen.d.taylor@census.gov
Diana Utz	RADCO Rideshare	540-373-7665	dutz@radco.state.va.us
✓ Walter Daniel	FCDOT	703-324-1168	Walter.daniel@fairfaxcounty.gov
Jim Larsen	Dulles Area Transportation Association	703-380-0645	jlarsen@datatrans.org
Douglas Franklin	COG	202-962-3792	dfranklin@mwcog.com

NAME	ORGANIZATION/AFFILIATION	CONTACT NUMBER
✓ Nicholas Ramfos ***	СОБ/ТРВ	202-962-3313
✓ Christopher Arabia	COG/TPB	202-962-3385
✓ Danette Campbell	COG/TPB	202-962-3286
✓ Douglas Franklin	COG/TPB	202-962-3792
✓ Mark Hersey	COG/TPB	202-962-3383
Owais Rafique	COG/TPB	202-962-3330
✓ Giovanni Balsamo	COG/DTP	202-962-3285
Erin Bijas	COG/DTP	202-962-3314
Jen Desimone	COG/DEP	202-962-3360
✓ Philo Lovings	COG/DTP	202-962-3327